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YMCA of Kingston Before/After School Care 
We offer both an Extended Day (Kindergarten) and 
a School-Aged program.  The hours are: 7:30 - 
9:00 a.m. and 3:20 - 5:30 p.m. The contact is April 
Kilpatrick, Supervisor   613-546-2647  x 237 

 

2020– 2021 School Schedule 

Archbishop O’Sullivan Catholic School 
         Newsletter - November 2020 

 

974 Pembridge Cr., Kingston, ON K7P 1A3  Phone:  613-389-1891   Fax:  613-389-8409 
Algonquin and Lakeshore Catholic District School Board ~ “I by my works, will show you my faith” 

School email:  flhpabos@alcdsb.on.ca         Twitter:    @alcdsb_abos 

        Web site: www.alcdsb.on.ca/school/abos 
                                                         
 

 

The Ontario Progress Report is designed to give parents 
and students an early indication of what strengths have been 
determined and what areas for improvement are required so 
that children will best be able to show what they know and can 
do for their First Provincial Report Card.  Progress Reports will 
be sent home with students on November 3rd.  A Parent-
Teacher conference form will be included with your child’s 
Progress Report. If follow-up communication is required, 
please complete this form and return no it to your child’s 
teacher  no later than Friday, November 6th 
 

Archbishop O’Sullivan’s school web page is a great way                                   
of keeping current and up-to-date with what is going on at our 
school.                                               
School email:  flhpabos@alcdsb.on.ca      

Web site: www.alcdsb.on.ca/school/abos 
 
                                                                          

 

Follow us on Twitter 
@alcdsb_abos   

Principal:   Lisa Bickerstaffe   St. Paul the Apostle Parish Priest: Father Sebastian Amato 
Secretary: Kathleen Logan   Superintendent: Carey Smith-Dewey 

St. Paul the Apostle Parish  ~ News ~ 
First Eucharist: Our students who did not make their First Eucharist in the spring are currently preparing for this 
Sacrament at the school.  First Eucharist will be on Tuesday, Nov. 17 at 6:30 pm. at St. Paul the Apostle Church. 
Father Amato is preparing a letter outlining the process that will be coming home shortly. 
Parish/School connection: Father Amato creates a monthly video to remain connected with his four elementary 
schools. It is shown to the students in class and can also be found on the Parish website.   
Edge:  Activities for children in Grade 5 to 8 have begun over Zoom on Wednesdays, 7-8 pm.  Sign up and 
additional information is available at https://www.stpaulkingston.com/familyandyouth  
 

mailto:flhpabos@alcdsb.on.ca
http://www.alcdsb.on.ca/school/abos
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Working Together for School Safety 

 

Yard Supervision: Please be aware that students may not be on the 
school yard before 8:55 a.m. as it is unsupervised until this time. Your 
cooperation in this matter is greatly appreciated. Buses are not 
unloaded until 8:55 and students walking or being dropped off should 
plan to arrive between 8:55 and 9:10. Please ensure that you do not 
enter our bus loading zone prior to or at the end of day. I recognize 
during inclement weather it may save a few steps, however we need to 
prioritize the safety of all our students and bus drivers.  

 

~Safe Arrival Program~  
Every School Day Counts 

Parents/guardians are asked to call the school at    
613-389-1891 whenever your child will be late or absent. A 
message may be left at any time on the answering machine. 
Please indicate your child’s name, grade and teacher. If no call is 
received, office staff will use the contact information provided to 
locate the child or the parent regarding the absence.  If you know 
in advance that your child will be absent from school for an 

extended period of time, please submit a letter to the school. 

SCHOOL COUNCIL  
There is a School Council virtual Microsoft Teams Meeting 
scheduled for Wednesday, November 25th at 6:30 pm.  All are 
welcome.     If you are not currently on the Catholic School 
Council contact list and would like to attend, please email the 
school and we will send you the link.  

 

Indoor Shoes 
With the wet and snowy weather, we are 
asking that all students have a pair of indoor 
shoes. Students will also require 
appropriate footwear for physical education 

classes.  

As a staff community one of the ways we are supporting the 
United Way is with casual dress on Fridays.  Our student 
leadership group had organized a various fundraisers with 
all proceeds to support the United Way. Students are 
invited to bring in a donation for the following spirit days: 
Nov 4th – Jersey and Hat Sports  
Nov 5th – Throwback (retro clothes and hair, 70s, 80s…. 
Nov 6th – PJ Day 

 

Grouse Street 
entrance: The gate to 

the back walkway will 
now be opened from 
8:55-9:10 and again after 
school until 3:30. We are 
excited about or new gate 
and wooden fence.  

Please ensure that you are able to access 
your child’s D2L platform. Each class has set 
up this learning platform. Your child will be 
able to help you navigate and share their 
learning. As a reminder, all our classes are 
using this platform and FreshGrade is no 

longer in use by our primary classes. 

Our Director of 
Education, David 
DeSantis came for a 
visit and had the 
honour to make a 
special presentation. 
He was even dressed 
for the occasion on 

the eve of Halloween.  



                                                     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

AOS has been a proud partner of the Play! 
Gaming & Entertainment organization for many 
years, and we continue to be grateful for the 
financial support this fundraising opportunity 
provides to support all of our students. Thank 
you to our Catholic School Council, especially 
to our Bingo Coordinator, Paul Chaves. In 
addition, to Mrs. Logan who provides 

significant support. 



 

 

 


